BEAUMONT INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Department of Health & Physical Education

Health Advisory ZOOM Meeting

Minutes of Meeting - Monday, September 13, 2021
On Monday, September 13, 2021, Health Advisory Committee met by ZOOM.    Mr. Kenneth Coleman called the meeting to order at 11:05 p.m., and welcomed everyone to the meeting.   The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. 
Mr. Coleman gave an update of the Covid situation in our area.  He stated that the numbers are still rising in Jefferson County, at an average of 14 a day. He stated there were 82 deaths in the month of August and a number of them were young students.  He also stated that the goal is the get 75% of Jefferson County vaccinated but currently the percentage is only 57%.  He mentioned that there is a new variant called Mu.  He continued to remind everyone to still social distance and keep washing your hands. 
Ms. Tiffany Eckenrod/Director for Child Nutrition Services was not able to attend the meeting.

Ms. Julie Nezat/Coordinator for Health Services announced that the manual trackers have showed 117 active students tested positive and they are not at school and that the trackers are updated daily.  She also stated that the rapid testing is still going on for the staff and students at the Annex Building on Monday thru Friday from 8 – 11 am by appointment and by the school nurses as well.

Ms. Veronica Redmon/Parent Involvement & Volunteers Supervisor announced that 10 parents and volunteer liaisons have been approved.  She stated that September is Suicide Prevention month.   

Mr. A. J. Turner/Truancy Officer/Student Services state that currently the biggest problem is attendance because of students being at home with Covid and situations involving the weather.   

Dr. Ron Jackson stated that all activities were being cancelled for today & all middle school game on Tuesday due to weather concerns. 

Ms. Denise McLean/Director of Community & Media Relations announced they were monitoring the tropical storms and the information would be updated after 4:30p.m.  She also stated that the mask mandate will continue and more vaccine opportunities will be coming up.   
Mr. Kenneth Coleman recognized all 1st time visitors, thanked everyone for attending and reminded everyone that the next meeting would be on Monday, October 18, 2021.
